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PROTECTING GEELONG’S LOCAL HERITAGE 

The Victorian Government has moved to protect one of Geelong’s last surviving Victorian homesteads. 

Minister for Planning Richard Wynne has placed an interim heritage overlay over Claremont Homestead in Waurn 
Ponds until 31 December next year. 

In the meantime, the Government will work with the local council to apply permanent heritage protections to the 
property.  

The Geelong Council only referred the homestead to the Planning Minister after they received an application to 
demolish it.  

The Minister relies on local councils managing local planning matters in a timely fashion and this includes 
initiating the conservation and protection of local heritage places.  

Claremont Homestead was built in 1857 by local Geelong architects, Shaw and Dowden, and is one of only a 
select number of rural farmhouses in the Victorian-Georgian style built in the 1850s near Geelong.  

The homestead has been in the Baum family since it was bought by Gottfried Baum in 1894. It remained on the 
Baum’s 99-hectare farm after the surrounding land was sold off in the 1990’s and developed into Deakinwood 
Estate. The Baum family maintain a small orchard near the homestead. 

The protections include the outbuildings connected to the homestead and a Norfolk Island Pine tree which was 
part of the homestead’s garden and remains a local landmark.  

Quotes attributable to Minister for Planning Richard Wynne 

“This home is another example of our state’s precious heritage and these protections will ensure this treasured 
place remains part of our identity for many decades to come.” 

“Councils are responsible for local heritage and they need to ensure they put in place the necessary protections to 
give certainty to their communities and to their landowners.” 

Quote attributable to Member for South Barwon Darren Cheeseman 

“Claremont Homestead is one of the few surviving examples of the beautiful Victorian Georgian houses in the area 
and it’s only right it should be protected for future generations to enjoy.” 

 


